
22nd. Sunday 
God of might, giver of every 
good gift, put into our hearts 

the love of your name, so 
that, by deepening our sense 
of reverence, you may nur-
ture in us what is good and, 
by your watchful care, keep 

safe what you have nurtured. 
Through our Lord Jesus 

Christ, your Son, who lives 
and reigns with you in the 

unity of the Holy Spirit, God, 
for ever and ever 

AMEN 

CALENDAR WINNERS 
August 28, 2023 

 

James Hanson 
Marion  

 

Evan & Ava Meier 
Patoka 

Twenty - Second  Sunday in Ordinary Time - CYCLE A 

September 3, 2023 

Parish Family of St. Mary, Centralia & St. Mary, Mt. Vernon  

424 E. Broadway                                    
Centralia, Illinois 62801                                                                        

(618) 532-6291  
 

Father Steve’s Office Hours - Tuesday, September 5, 2023  - Friday, September 8, 2023 

Tuesday, September 5, 2023 - 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 
Friday, September 8, 2023 - 9:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 
 
 
 
 

FOR APPOINTMENT CONTACT THE OFFICE 532-6291 

Wednesday, September 6, 2023 - 9:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Thursday, September 7, 2023 - 9:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

 
 
 

 

FOR APPOINTMENT CONTACT SUE 244-1559 

All School Mass 

2023 



ST. MARY PARISH SUPPORT (8/28/2023) 

Weekly Envelopes $4795.00 

Online Giving Weekly Envelopes 613.27 

Loose  372.00 

SMS School  Support 250.00 

Building Fund 585.00 

Cemetery 50.00 

  

  

  

Total Gifts Received $6665.27 

visit: stmarycentralia.org 

Thank you for supporting 
 St. Mary Parish and School 

 

You may place your envelope in  
the basket at St. Lawrence, Sandoval or St. 
Mary, Mt. Vernon or any neighboring parish 

and your gift will be credited to you. 

For those who are sick, homebound, in the hospital or suffer-
ing in any way, especially: Blain Loll, Robin Cimera, Waylon 
Vick, Natasha Lang, Brian “Gooter” Gurthrie, Ruby Stratmann, 
Brian Logsdan, Deb Steward, Mark Schwartz, Father Jim 
Dougherty, The suffering of Ukraine and all Covid19 patients.  
For those in Care Centers, and Specialized Living Centers…
May they stay safe and healthy.  
For those serving in the Armed Forces especially:  
Dylan Huether or away at College…  
 

Saturday, September 2, 2023 
   4:00 p.m. St. Mary Church  
   Mike & Helen Isaak +  
Sunday, September 3, 2023 
   10:30 a.m. St. Mary Church 
  + Jerry Byrne 
Tuesday, September 5, 2023 
    12:00 p.m. St. Mary Hospital Chapel 
  For the suffering +  
Wednesday, September 6, 2023 
    8:30 a.m. St. Mary Chapel (Class Mass) 
  Louisa Marcum 
Thursday, September 7, 2023 
    5:00 p.m. Rosary 5:30 p.m. Mass - St. Mary Chapel 
  For the suffering +  
Friday, September 8, 2023  
     8:30 a.m. - St. Mary Church (All School Mass) 
   Frank & Alice Balsano  
Saturday, September 9, 2023 (AutumnFest) 
   4:00 p.m. St. Mary Church  
   +Helen & Lou Logallo 
Sunday, September 10, 2023 
   10:30 a.m. St. Mary Church 
    Harold “Bud” Miller+ and Lawrence & Agnes Goebel 

 Contact CRE, 
Cassandra 

Groff 

Contact  
Deacon Dan 

532-6291 

 

STARTING 
SEPTEMBER 

10, 2023 

DIOCESE  
OF BELLEVILLE 

SAFE ENVIROMENT 
REFRESHER COURSE 

 All staff members, teachers, 
volunteers, coaches, parents 
who drive students for the 
school, or PSR, must be in com-
pliance with the Diocese of Belle-
ville, Safe Environment.   
 If you are new to volunteering 
with children, please complete 
the INITIAL TRAINING MODULE. 
 If not, please go to the website 
and take the 2023-2024, Protect-
ing Vulnerable Adults module.  
Please complete your training/
update by September 10, 2023. 
 After you have finished, you 



September 2023 
St. Mary Church Sanctuary Candle 

Gene Uhls 

October 2023 David Schwartz 

November 2023 Harold “Pete” Aydt 

December 2023 Bill Nall & Carol Hollern 

January 2024 Corinno & Anna Leeta Darin 

February 2024 Alan & Rosalie Thomas 

March 2024 Elliston & Garnier Families 

April 2024 Michelle Lehman  

May 2024 Ralph & Bernice Sprehe  

June 2024 Henry, Dorothy, Theresa Verdeyen    

July 2024 Dr. Jerry Beguelin 

August 2024 Mary Ballagh  

September 2024 Gene Uhls 

October 2024 David Schwartz 

 

September 2023 
St. Mary Chapel Sanctuary Candle 

Robert & Gary Kabat 

October 2023 Dr. Charles Fischer 

November 2023 Anthony M. Pautler 

December 2023 Donald Kelly 

January 2024 Louisa Marcum 

February 2024 Craney & Crouse Families 

March 2024 Roger Holley 

April 2024 Kabat & Tomaszewski Families 

May 2024 OPEN 

June 2024 Hope Marcum Harbin 

July 2024 Joe Marcum 

August 2024 OPEN 

September 2024 Robert & Gary Kabat 

October 2024 Joe & Louise Marcum 

 

Hymns 9/3/2023 
 

NOT AVAILIABE 

22nd. Sunday of Ordinary Time 
September 3, 2023 

 
 I wanted to take a moment to apologize for my  limited availability. 
My commitment and dedication to serving our church and its con-
gregation have always been at the forefront of my priorities. Howev-
er, as we all experience at various points in our lives, there are times 
that demand our attention in unexpected ways.  I've been navigating 
a particularly demanding period. I deeply regret any inconvenience 
or feelings of neglect you might have felt due to my busyness. I un-
derstand that my role as a pastor is not just to lead but to be pre-
sent, to listen, and to be a source of spiritual guidance and support. 
 I am earnestly working on realigning my schedule and setting up 
measures to ensure I am more accessible in the days to come. My 
fervent prayer is that we, as a church family, continue to grow 
stronger in faith and love, even in the face of challenges. I value and 
cherish each and every one of you, and I am immensely grateful for 
your understanding, support, and the grace you've shown. Let us 
continue to uphold each other in prayer and walk together in the 
light of Christ. 
 In today’s Gospel, just as Jeremiah spoke of his sufferings, Jesus 
seems to prepare his disciples for his approaching passion and 
death. Like Jeremiah, Jesus has to face the consequences of his re-
lationship with God and his mission on earth, which will lead to his 
passion and violent death. Peter tries to deflect Jesus from the path 
that lies ahead. He is like so many of us who want to protect those 
whom we love respect and care for. Peter took Jesus aside and re-
buked him, saying, “Lord! This must never happen to you.” “Don’t 
talk about suffering! Can’t we find an easier way? Can’t we compro-
mise and find an equitable solution that does not cause pain?” Je-
sus denounces Peter: “Get behind me, Satan!” Then turning to the 
crowds Jesus puts the demands of the Gospel with all that they en-
tail. Whether anyone comes after him is voluntary, but once they 
choose they must know that His path is not an easy comfortable 
path, it demands constant self denial, a saying ‘No’ 
to oneself and ‘yes’ to God. He then placed before 
them this paradox of Christian and human life. 
“Whoever wishes to save his life will lose it and 
whoever loses his life for Jesus’ sake will find it.” 
Strangely, those who are truly living are those who 
have never stopped finding ways of loosing 
themselves in other people for Jesus’ sake.   



 

. 
 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
“What profit would there be for one to gain the whole 
world and forfeit his life?”-Matthew 16:26 
 
St. Francis of Assisi said, “Remember, you are what 
you are in the eyes of God, and nothing else.”We 
often forget this stewardship wisdom when we 
spend all of our time, talent and treasure to gain 
more of the world’s riches.We need to set our priori-
ties based on God’s values and not the values of 
the material world. 

 FORMER PASTOR 
FATHER DENNIS VOSS 

 May 30, 1938 -  August 19, 2023 

Father Voss attended Germantown 
Grade School, St. Henry Prepara-
tory Seminary, and St. Mary of the 
Lake Seminary in Mundelein. He 
was ordained to the priesthood by 
Bishop Zuroweste at St. Boniface 
Church, Germantown, IL, on May 

16, 1964. Father Dennis served as associate pastor at St. 
Peter’s Cathedral, Belleville, and St. Albert the Great Cath-
olic Church, Fairview Heights, IL. He also served as pastor 
of St. Cyril Church, East St. Louis; St. Mary Church, Cen-
tralia; St. Stephen Church, Flora; St. Liborius Church, St. 
Libory; and St. Anthony Church, Lively Grove. 
 Father Steve spoke with Father Voss not long ago, and 
he shared his memories of being pastor of St. Mary 
Church.  He spoke with pride, reflecting on the efforts to 
construct the SMS Gym. During, Catholic School’s Week a 
number of students send Father Voss cards.  Father Steve 
shared with some of the athletics, that Father Voss was 
instrumental in getting the gym constructed.  He showed 
me a couple cards that our SMS students had drawn a pic-
ture of the gym, with a thank you. 
 Father Voss will be greatly missed as a kind, gentle, out-
stand dedicated priest.  He leaves behind, a legacy that 
has spanned across the diocese.  May he find rest and 
peace.   

Sister Gracie has been mind-
ing her own business, and 
suddenly, without notice, 131 
little cats, invaded my school.  
(I counted them) I had to take 
refuge inside a discarded pa-
per, I found on the floor.  
Glad to see them back, but so 
many?  New tiny cats, have 

taken over my favorite room, they moved in their nap rolls, 
treats, and water bottles.  I decided not to let them see me, 
Gracie loves hugs and kisses, but it would be like I was a rock 
star, and I'm not ready for that.  Anyways, its good to have them 
back, I promise to keep the critters from invading my school. 
Hope you have a great week.  Love Sister Gracie. 



a

The Chosen 
Join us at St. Mary’s 
to view and  discuss  
the hit series... 
                  The Chosen. 
 
 

Wednesday, September 7, 2023 
 Starting at 6:00 p.m. 
 

Gather in St. Mary  
School Cafeteria 
Snacks provided.. 
 
Discussion with... 
Seminarian Luke  
Fitzgerald after the viewing! 



LITURGICAL MINISTERS LIST - IF YOU ARE NOT AVAILABLE PLEASE FIND A SUBSTITUTE 

      St. Mary Roman Catholic Church 
Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

424 E. Broadway Street 
Centralia, IL 62801  

 

 

 
 

Reverend Steven M. Pautler - Pastor 
Reverend Benny George - Parochial Vicar  

Deacon Dan Laquet - Deacon 
Mr. Luke Fitzgerald - Seminarian  

 
Theresa Hacker & Steven Pigg - Trustees 

Maria Pryor - Principal  
Cassandra Groff - Coordinator of Religious Education 

Susan Niepoetter - Treasure/Bookkeeper 
Open - Administrative Assistant 

Lynn Featherling - School Secretary 
 

Pastoral Council 
Joan Beguelin, Pete Donnelly, Garrett Ford, Lisa Guthrie 

Wayne Houser, Nancy Lukasik, Manny Maco, Cassandra Groff, 
Martina Maco, Mary Miller, Greg Schwartz, Nicole Sandahl, 

Mike Stock and Patty Williams, Steve Pigg, Theresa Hacker.  
 

Finance Council 
Greg Schwartz, Patty Williams, Louis Curl 

Jack Graham, Dr. David Knowles, Dan Laquet, Steve Pigg 
Nancy James, Rodney Resch, Susan Niepoetter.  

 

Parish Office: 618-532-6291 
School Office: 618-532-3473 
School Fax:  618-532-5180 

Rectory: 618-532-5041 
Fax: 618-532-4758  

bulletin@stmarycentralia.org  
 



AUTUMNFEST IS AROUND THE CORNER 

CAKE BAKING TIME! 
It is time to bake cakes for Autumn-
fest! Since we had to locate a new 
contact this year, we are running 

slightly late. 120 boxes of Cake Mix 
and Icing have been delivered.  You 

may pick your box up at all the 
Masses, at St. Mary, Centralia or  

St. Lawrence, Sandoval, September 2nd & 3rd.  
THEY ARE ALSO AVAILABLE AT PARISH OFFICE AND 

SMS SCHOOL DURING BUSINESS HOURS 
 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO PREPARE COOKIES  
OR FRUIT PIES THAT WOULD BE GREAT TOO! 

We will also need desserts for the Chicken Buffet Dinner! 
 

DROP OFF AFTER 1:00 P.M.  
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 8TH  

IN THE CAFETERIA 
 

BASKET RAFFLE STAND 
St. Mary PTO is accepting donations 
to help purchase items for the Bas-
ket Raffle.  If you can help out, drop 
your donation off at the School or 

 



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 


